
RELATED LITERATURE ON CRM

Literature Review. Review of Literature on CRM: Customer Relationship Management (CRM) has become one of the
most dynamic technology topics of the.

Personalized experience lies at the very heart of CRM. If need be, design and materials teams are involved as
well to bring in end-to-end improvement based on customer expectation from the company. CRM in financial
service industry is a cyclical process which starts with definition of customer actions Panda,  With the use of
new modes of communication in businesses, including the new rising force of social media, it is essential that
companies understand them and include E-CRM in their processes to deal with such aspects. For example,
customer views are recorded at sales outlets or customer service centers, it can then be communicated to
technical staff, which then passes it on to production. CRM creates a mutually beneficial relationship with
your customers. In this paper, we have explored this important aspect and elaborated the revolutionary role of
internet technology in re-shaping this discipline. All major companies around the world are very heavily
relying on CRM in current times. Our results reveal a positive and significant path between a superior CRM
capability and firm performance. The phrase CRM appeared in the literature after the evolution in the
relationship marketing philosophy. Many researchers have been done in various industries especially in the
banking sector that focussing on customer oriented services Ndubisi et al. Market dynamics in the present age
is not the same as it used for be a few years ago. Further, a clear vision of CRM along with appropriate
strategies if applies in banking sectors found out that beneficial in maintaining the customer service quality,
customer satisfaction and customer retention which ultimately leads to the growth of the organisation and
profitability Bansal and Sharma,  After a few decades, the evolution in relationship marketing philosophy
changed the word relationship marketing to CRM. Girdhar observed that by satisfying the internal customers
and building good relationship with them, the relationship with the external customers can also be retained and
satisfied by the banks. So understanding of customer expectations with regard to service delivery levels and
product quality is essential for establishing a long term symbolic value relationship. Puccinelli looks the
financial services industry as entering a new era where personal attention is decreasing because the institutions
are using technology to replace human contact in many application areas. Rootman et al. At the heart of all
this is the customer relationship management which deals with how businesses manage their customers and
improve their relationships with them. It is the not the age of simple cycle of produce-move-sell. Service
quality in banking implies consistently anticipating and satisfying the needs and expectations of customers.
Amacom, 52,  Sin et al. According to Brown CRM is a process of acquiring new customers, retaining the
existence customers, and at the same time understands, anticipates and manages the needs of an organisations
current and potential customers. However, if these factors are fine-tuned from the CRM point of view, these
factors can enable the business success. CRM is fundamental to building a customer-centric organisation. As
the internet has revolutionized other fields, in the same way, it has brought a revolution in the field of CRM
and there are a number software packages now available in the market to serve this purpose. Many researchers
have focussed on CRM from the perspective of existing products. It is the era of developing mutually
long-term relationships with customers In the times of intense competition, especially during the economic
stifles, it is essential for a business to retain and grow their business through CRM. CRM is a key element that
allows a bank to develop its customer base and sales capacity. Customer relationship management and firm
performance. Sin et a.


